South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting

The Regular Meeting of South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was held April 11, 2018 at 6:30PM in the municipal building with Chairperson Bill Klumph, and Supervisor Rose Lyons. Supervisor Michaelene Harris was absent.

The meeting was opened with the pledge to the flag.

A motion was made by Bill Klumph and seconded by Rose Lyons to approve the minutes of the March 14, 2018 regular Meeting. Motion passed unanimously.

Public Comments:

Don Morrow thanked Kurt Toth for paying to have the carpets cleaned. He also addressed the article that was in the newspaper about South Pymatuning holding its first public talk. Morrow said it was not on the agenda and that it was only brought up in public comment. He said it was a bunch of bull and no official meetings have happened nor have been set to discuss the police dept. He said if the Herald was present he hopes they brought a better pencil and they never returned the messages he left for them to return his call.

Laurel Alexander asked if any bids were received for police protection.

Dennis Sump asked if there were any updates on the Dairy yet.

Police & Fire reports were read.

A motion was made by Bill Klumph and seconded by Rose Lyons to approve the bills in the amount of \$70,391.01 and payroll in the amount of \$42,381.26. Motion passed unanimously.

Residents were reminder of bulk pick-up this week and Leaf Clean up the week of April 22, 2018.

A motion was made by Bill Klumph and seconded by Rose Lyons to hire 2 summer help road-crew workers at \$10.00 upon union approval.

A motion was made by Bill Klumph and seconded by Rose Lyons to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed unanimously. The meeting ended at 6:35PM

Rose Lyons

Secretary